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The Fort Lauderdale Police Department was incorrectly identified as the agency 
involved in the lawsuit filed by Jessica Mooney. The men and women of our police 
department were falsely accused of causing this individual’s injuries.  Any injuries that 
Mooney received did not occur while she was in our custody.  
 
Fort Lauderdale Police Officers did arrest Mooney in March of 2016 for an incident that 
occurred in the City of Fort Lauderdale. Mooney was charged with the following; 

 Neglect Child –  FSS 827.03 

 Petit Theft -  FSS  812.01  
 

The Fort Lauderdale Police Department has been in contact with the lawyer who filed 
the lawsuit and the appropriate measures are being taken to correct this error.   
 

We strongly encourage individuals that have legitimate complaints to contact our 
Internal Affairs Unit at 954-828-6956 and all complaints will be thoroughly and 
objectively investigated.  
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